The Green Synod Program Report (10/08)
There is a movement beginning across the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America to bring care for creation into the planning and organization of the (64) judicatory synods. There have now been several synods that have declared themselves to be “Green Synods.” There are other synods in process of doing the same. The Green Congregation Program has offered a model for the organization and potential activities that might attend upon being a Green Synod and suggested a Green Synod Mission Statement to accompany the declaration. 

Actions and programs of a Green Synod might include: the establishment of a synodical green team or care for creation committee; synod declarations urging church and society to address global warming and other ecological issues; theme/ speaker at synod assembly or theological conference on the church and the environment; the greening of synod offices; efforts to support congregations in their desire to become Green Congregations; the hiring of a part-time person on staff to work in this area (Michigan; Minnesota Synods). 

Synods that have active programs at the judicatory level include: Greater Milwaukee; Metro-Chicago; Northern Illinois; Minnesota Synods coordinated by the State Public Policy Office; Texas; Colorado; North Carolina; Michigan; Virginia; among others. 

In the Midwest, several synods have sponsored Green Congregation Training Workshops. The purpose of these is to draw teams from congregations to be trained in bringing care for creation into the full life and ministry of their congregations. Here is a list of such workshops. 

Greater Milwaukee Synod: 90 people representing 37 congregations (10/06)

Metro-Chicago Synod: 150 people representing 50 congregations (10/07)

Northern Illinois Synod: 125 people representing 42 congregations (2/08)

The Quad Cities Area: 48 people representing 11 congregations (5/08)

The Southeastern Minnesota Synod: 68 people representing 19 congregations 7/08)

The Minneapolis/ St. Paul Synods together: 150 people representing 70 congregations (7/08)

Other Minnesota Synods (report not available). 

Lacrosse Area (WI) Synod. 

In the workshops, there is an opening devotion; a presentation calling for a “new reformation” of the church to do the “great work” of our time; a break for eco-friendly snacks; an introduction to the Green Congregation Program; training in how to make an action plan; and an opportunity for the teams from different churches to make an action plan and chart their next steps. Each team leaves with ideas, plans, and resources for their congregation. 

Participants receive handouts for the workshop along with two manuals: The Green Congregation Training Manual and Environmental Guide for Congregations, Their Buildings and Grounds. There is also a “checklist” for buildings and grounds and best practices that goes with the Environmental Guide.

